
FROM  THE  PASTOR  
 

 One of my memories has been resurfacing a lot late. When I was around 25 years 
old, I bragged to some friends of mine that I could change the oil filter and gaskets on my car. It 
was a 1979 Ford LTD, culled from the Budget Rent-a-Car my parents co-owned and gifted to me 
before I moved to California. The reason I knew how to service said vehicle was that I had 
worked for the Rent-a-Car while in high school, and had detailed and cared for many cars in my 
hours there. 
 So it was with great confidence that I laid on my back and crawled beneath the monsterõs 
undercarriage. Things started well enough, with the slight glitch of not placing the catch-pan in 
the right place so initially the oil I was replacing poured over me and onto the ground instead of 
into the basin, soaking my back and leaving a greasy puddle at my shoulder. After that minor  
mishap, I was good to go. However, all my (male) buddies ostensibly watching me perform this 
great feat of automobile acumen quickly became bored standing around the car unable to see any-
thing I was doing and decided that they were going to go back into the apartment to hang out 
while I worked. I listened as they made this decision and watched as multiple pairs of feet turned 
heel and walked away, leaving me there to finish the job without them. 
 I was alone. Abandoned. Lying in a puddle of oil with almost two full tons of metal 
above me. Suddenly I was paralyzed, gasping for breath, unable to move and terrified that the 
load would come crushing down. I think this experience keeps coming back to me because itõs 
how Iõve been feeling lately: as though the weight of my worries is too much to bear. But hereõs 
the thing. Iõm not alone. I have a multitude of people to share the burden with, you included, as 
well as the All Powerful God of the Universe watching over us all. 
 But thereõs nothing you can do if you arenõt aware of the problem. So I am here to tell 
you that Old Greenwich is in trouble. The church that you know and love and are connected to, 
as someone whose family has been here for almost 300 years or someone who just walked in the 
door last week, is fiscally struggling. Because of the need to pay the debt that remains on the 
Trinity Wing, we are unable to meet our financial obligations without significant draw-downs 
from the Endowment. Indeed, we are currently not making the monthly capital campaign pay-
ments; for a few years we have been paying the interest only, which keeps us out of default but 
no closer to our goal. As of July 2017, there will be nothing left to draw down.   
 We need to make some difficult decisions. There are options, but none of them are 
pleasant. We can sell an asset. We can cut staff or staff hours. We can ask you to give more. We 
can consider forgiving some small portion of the debt since we owe it to ourselves, although 
there are legal boundaries around how much (if any) is eligible for forgiveness. It is likely that we 
will have to do some combination of all of the above.  
 The Budget & Finance and Discipleship Teams have been working for a while to find a 
solution. Unlike my oil change of so long ago, this is not a weight that any of us have to carry 
alone. Not only do we have each other, but we have the loving God of the universe supporting us 
through it all. We are told in Luke 1:37 òFor nothing will be impossible with God.ó I believe this 
to be true. 
 I ask you to join me at the Annual Congregational Meeting, Part I on Sunday,  
November 13, 2016 where we will share a preliminary financial plan. We will ask you to take 
that plan with you and think about it. Pray about it. Talk with one another about it. You will be 
encouraged to share your responses in two Town Hall style meetings, one in December and an-
other in early January, so that we can consider incorporating additional thoughts and ideas ð your 
input is welcome. We will then vote on the planõs final iteration at the Annual Meeting, Part II 
on Sunday, January 29, 2017.  
 òTherefore, since it is by Godõs mercy that we are engaged in this ministry, we do not 
lose hearté For it is the God who said, ôLet the light shine out of darkness,õ who has shone in 

our hearts.ó (2 Corinthians 4:1, 5a)           - Rev. Rebecca Segers 
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M EMBERSHIP  AND  FELLOWSHIP  N EWS  

Pledge Campaign 2017 
 

This year we decided that we would focus our Pledge Campaign on the basic idea of: 
The Past, The Present, and The Futureé 
 

 The Past (i.e., where have we come from): Old Greenwich Presbyterian Church has 
been around for over 275 years. In that time we have grown as the living body of Christ, as 
well as the physical buildings and grounds that make up OGPC. 
 The Present (i.e., where we are right now!): Do you realize all that has happened in and 
around OGPC in the year 2016? We replaced a boiler. The youth group joined forces with  
College Hill Presbyterian Church  Youth Group and we sent them on two mission trips -  
Heifer Farm located in Massachusetts, and Broad Street Ministry in Philadelphia ð they also 
went snow tubing, participated in a 30-hour famine, and more. We had multiple blood drives, 
we donated over a ton of food to Norwescap Food Bank, we hosted IHN families multiple 
times, we went to the State Theater on outings, had womenõs group events, held our annual 
church picnic, had Choir parties, and the list goes on and on. 
 The Future (i.e., where we are going?): A few years ago we spent a lot of time trying to 
discern where it was that we wanted OGPC to go when we started our search for a new pas-
tor. Well, now that Pastor Rebecca is here, we need to make that discernment become a reality 
and understand what it takes to support that dream.   
Now for logistics: 
 

 On Sunday, October 30, our 2016 Pledge Campaign officially kicked-off with a look 
at our past, and where we came from. We presented photos that shared some of the past 275 
years at OGPC in a PowerPoint presentation before the worship service. Afterward, we held 
a Wedding Dress Revue, complete with photo albums and other memorabilia in Memorial 
Hall, during Fellowship/Coffee Hour. 
 On Sunday, November 6, we will focus our attention on where we are right now in 
2016. We will welcome new members into the congregation and have a visual presentation of 
all weõve done in 2016, followed by an opportunity for you to share your experience about 
what you were involved in here at OGPC this year and how you are an Apostle of Christ. 
 On Sunday, November 13, we would like to get a glance at where we are going and 
what OGPC could become. We plan to have a State of the Church Breakfast to talk about 
where we are and what we need to do to get where we need to go. We would appreciate     
volunteers to make some breakfast quiches (or something tasty) for a post-service breakfast. If 
you would like to help, please contact Mike Lemons at 570-972-3216 or by email at 
ML12504@aol.com. 
 On Sunday, November 20, we will celebrate Commitment Sunday, where we ask 
everyone to turn in their pledges for the 2017 calendar year. 

- Mike Lemons 
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M EMBERSHIP  AND  FELLOWSHIP  N EWS - CONT ’D   

¢ƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ ŎǊŜǿ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪ ƻǾŜǊ ŀ ǘƻƴ ƻŦ 
ǘƻƳŀǘƻŜǎΗ 

9ƭƛŀƴŀ IƛȄƻƴ ǎƘƻǿǎ ƻũ ŀ ǊƛǇŜΣ 
ǊŜŘ ǘƻƳŀǘƻ ǎƘŜΩǎ ǇƛŎƪŜŘΦ 

WŀŎƻō aƛƭƭŜǊ ƛǎ άƻǳǘ-
ǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŬŜƭŘΗ 

MONTHLY MOVIE NIGHT BEGINS! 

Thanks to the hard work of the Technology & Communications Team, the Media Room in the Trin-
ity Wing is up and running! We have already held our Child Safety & Protection Policy Training and a Sun-
day School class in it, but now weõve got something a little lighter in mind: OGPC will host a free once a 
month Movie Night on the third Friday of the month starting in November. The screening will begin at 7 
pm and when the show is over, viewers will have the opportunity to talk about it, along with any theologi-
cal underpinnings with Pastor Rebecca facilitating the conversation. During the show, the opportunity for 
individual groups or committees (hi, there, Youth Group, Congregational Life, or others!) to sell refresh-
ments to benefit their particular team is available. 

The first three movies are set: on Friday, November 16, weõll watch òThe Blind Sideó rated PG-13, 
based on the true story of how Michael Oher, a traumatized, homeless young man is invited first to Thanks-
giving dinner and then into the lives of a caring family. He goes on to become an All American football 
player and first round NFL draft pick for the Ravens. Sandra Bullock won the Academy Award for her per-
formance in the film.  

Then on Friday, December 16, weõll watch òItõs a Wonderful Life,ó rated PG; and on Friday, Janu-

ary 20, weõll watch òFrozen,ó rated PG. All are welcome and remaining afterward for conversation is op-

tional. Hope to see you there ð and be sure to bring a friend! 

The 2016 GOLDEN HARVEST BASKET WINNER will be     
announced during the church service on Sunday, November 6. 
Join us to see if YOU are going to be the lucky recipient of a 
weekly basket of fresh produce during the 2017 Mission Garden 
growing season. GOOD LUCK TO ALL WHO ENTERED! 
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11/01 Kathleen Herrman  
11/04 Susan Lizotte  
11/05 Craig Grimm  
11/07 Thomas Ahart  
11/08 Daniel Heritage  
 Emma Cichone  
11/09 Ian Curtis  
11/10 Robert Heater  
 Roxane Campello 
11/11 Benjamin Hixon  
11/12 Dale Zairo  
11/13 Donald Heritage  
11/14 Kathleen Ronan 
11/15 Robert Frey  
 Bonnie Phillips  
 Vanessa Boucher       
 Megan Budd  
11/16 Heather Mrotek 

11/17 Ian Hill  
11/19 Katherine Maso  
 Mary Proehl  
 Jack Eagleburger  
11/20 Cynthia Gibbins   
 Ashley Szapacs  
 John Hart  
 Gavyn Poliseo        
11/24 Jack Buckwalter   
11/25 Beverly Stocker  
 Megan Kane  
11/26 Matthew Eagleburger  
 Katie Rienzo  
11/27 Charles Cronce  
 Lawrence Dugan  
 Khara Bartholomew  
11/28 Deborah Hartman  
 Kyle Parker  

CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS IN NOVEMBER: Thank You to: Bob & Doris Luzietti, 

for donation of the new globe light at the outside 
front of the church, in memory of their son-in-law, 
Joel Tannenbaum; Don Metz, Scott Schofield, 
Bob Luzietti and Tom Alencewicz for their  
invaluable assistance and electrical supplies used to 
install the light; Bob & Doris Luzietti  for  
making and donating the fall decorations on the 
sanctuary doors; Bob Heater and his daughter, 
Sandra for the replacement and repair of siding on 
the church damaged from super-storm Sandy; John 
Repko for painting the outside black iron railings, 
and Bob Tintle, Walt Campbell, Ernie Maso, 
Tony Procita, Stan Miller and Cathy Ahart for 
help with bringing the risers out of storage and to 
the Choir Room. 
 

A Thank You note has been received from Nor-
wescap Food Bank thanking OGPC for the donation 
of fresh produce from the Mission Garden. Itõs  
posted on the bulletin board in Memorial Hall. 

T HE BREEZEWAY 

CELEBRATING NOVEMBER 
WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES : 

M EMBERSHIP  AND  FELLOWSHIP  N EWS - CONT ’D   

-  In Memoriam -  

Anna ôBettyõ Bouton 
June 17, 1922 ð October 14, 2016 

Jay & Sue Rutan              11/19/1971 
Michael & Ellen Viscel      11/20/1976 
Linda & Anthony Lambert     11/20/2012 
Brenda & Scott Schofield    11/21/1981 
Weston & Leni Voorhees      11/24/1961 
Vanessa & Chris Boucher     11/24/2007 

 

Calling all women who like to have fun!  
 

The first activity for LADIES FUN NITE is a flower      
arranging class at our local Michaels store on Monday,   
November 7, 6:30-8:30 pm. There is a $5  fee, plus the 
cost of the flowers you choose. You can bring a vase or 
container or purchase one that evening. Solo cups will be 
provided for those who plan to make an arrangement to 
be given to the church for use in the sanctuary. Please 
look for the sign-up sheet in Memorial Hall or see/ call 
Barb Grimm at 908-578-1273 with any questions.  
Come explore your creative side ,while enjoying some 
fun time together.      

- Barb Grimm                 

 

Tentative schedule of Womenõs Fun Nite events: 
 

November 7 - Flower arranging - at Michaelõs - 6:30 pm 
December 4 - following worship service - ChristKindl 
          Mart (everyone is welcome) 
December 11 - Pre-worship Cookie Exchange 
January 9 - Pottery painting 
February 6 - Valentines for Vets 
March 6 - Bunko (men invited) 
April 1-2 - Sight & Sound 
May 1 - Womenõs Movie night 

-  Change of aDDRESS -  

      Micha & Jamie Fell 
      519 Cattell St. 
      Easton PA 18042-1705 

WOMENõS FUN NITE GROUP RETURNS 
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Mark Your Calendars! The Deacons are holding their  
Annual Roast Beef Dinner on Saturday, November 5, 
from 4 to 7 pm. 
In addition to delicious roast beef, the dinner will  
include a variety of side dishes and an array of  
delectable homemade desserts. Take-outs available. 
Tickets cost $14 for adults; $8 for children ages 5-10; 
and free for children 4 and younger. 
Tickets are on sale now from any Deacon and  will also 
be available at the door. 

- Renee Herb 

HERE WE COME A-CAROLINGé 
 

On the Sunday after Thanksgiving, November 27, a 
group of singers from Old Greenwich will be caroling on 
the streets of Clinton, during their annual Dickens Days. 
Victorian costumes are not required... just a long scarf 
will do. The only requirement is a love of carol-singing 

and good company! A group of all 
ages will meet on he terrace of the 
Hunterdon Art Museum by the river 
at 11:45 am and sing from noon õtil 
2 pm, as we stroll around the charm-
ing little town of Clinton. Carol 
books will be provided. Email Cathy 
Ahart at cahart6@msn.com if youõre 
interested in joining.   

THE GIVING TREE 
 

Share the spirit of Godõs love by providing Christmas 
gifts and food for those less fortunate. Gift tags may be 
selected from our annual Giving Tree which will be in 
the Green Room on Sunday, November, 20. 
Wrapped gifts, with tags attached, and non-perishable 
food should be brought to Memorial Hall by Sunday, 
December 11; perishable food items on Sunday,  
December 18 and NOT before. Frozen turkey donations 
will be gratefully accepted and freezer space provided. 
Monetary donations will also be welcome to help bright-
en Christmas for some of our own church members who 
are having financial difficulties. Be sure to make a stop at 
the tree following the    worship service to select gift tags 
while theyõre available!  
May you experience the warmth of the season as you 
share the joy of giving with others!  

Sally Reinhard 908-479-6220  
and Suzanne Newbrough 908-347-8026 

TO: ALL PROSPECTIVE  
2017 CONFIRMANDS & THEIR PARENTS 

 

All who wish to be confirmed next spring, and 
their parents, are invited to a meeting with Pastor 
Rebecca on Sunday, November 20, following 
the worship service. Grab a cup of coffee and a 
snack and meet in the Resource Room, two doors 
down the hall from the kitchen, on the left. 

Please pray for: the family of Judy Todd, Jim Toddôs mother; the family of Anna Bouton; Jaelene 
Slavenôs dad, Bill Berry and her sister, Shawnda Pulley; Renee Herb; the Savacoolôs son-in-law, Phil 
Miley; the laid-off employees of Gallagher Ins. Co.; Edith Slamp; Martha Adkins; the family of Michael 
Middlebrook; those affected by & those working to support the victims of Hurr. Matthew; Sue Beachtôs 
friend, Wallie; the family of Norma Bacchus; Carol Lee Doeringerôs friend, Cathy; Don Hannis; Bob 
Sharkôs family; Sue Rutanôs friend, Nancy; Donna Wollmanôs friend, Brenda; Bob Freyôs friend, Joe 
Rayna;  friends of the Reinhardôs, Bill & Nina McEwen & family; the family of Arthur Brown, Roxane  
Campelloôs father; Karen Kaneôs friend, Stephanie; Nancy Procita; CHPC Assoc. Pastor, Sue Tindall; 
Charlie Slamp; Harry Pursel;  Marie Smith; Robin Glosserôs friend, Rev. Gary Bishop; Shirley Sloyer; 
Phyllis Dietz; Mary Laubach; Evan Newbrough; Jack Reinhard; Shelly Papp & family; Katy Davis; Doris 
Bartholomew; the Tumaini Church in Kenya and those serving in our Armed Forces:  Jack Buckwalter, 
Matt Chambergo, Will Rimmler 

mailto:cahart6@msn.com
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Youth Group News 
 

Youth Group continues to grow and build in 
its Joint Ministry with the College Hill Presbyterian 
Church. We focus our ministry on alternating be-
tween meeting once a month to learn more about 
one another and God, and doing a monthly service 
project. 

 

This month, we meet on Sunday, Novem-
ber 6, at OGPC for our regular programmatic 
schedule:    5:30-6:30 pm - Middle School youth 
meet, with a shared meal from 6:30-7 pm for both 
age groups, after which   Middle Schoolers leave and 
the High School youth stay from 7 - 8 pm.  

 

The meeting on Sunday, November 20, has 
the same schedule (5:30-6:30 MS; 6:30-7 Joint 
Meal; 7-8 HS) but with a different focus. Weõll be 
cooking dinner for Safe Harbor, an organization in 
Easton that provides food and shelter for people ex-
periencing homelessness. Those who would like to 
serve the meal weõve cooked will gather at CHPC on 
Tuesday, November 22, at 5 pm to ride together 
to the shelter and return afterward. 

 

Finally, be sure to bring your ideas about 
what we might call our newly conjoined group to 
our next meeting. We want to come up with a name 
that includes us all!    

CELEBRATE OUR VETS! 
 

We would like to present a Motion Choir ð 
that is, an upper body only movement to music ð to the 
Lee Greenwood song òProud to Be an Americanó before 
the Welcome and Announcements on the     Sunday 
following Veterans Day, November 13. Our Book of 
Order proclaims that all worship should point to God. 
Thus, the positioning of this event in a way that we may 
òpointó gratefully to those who have served or are cur-
rently serving our country before we move into the 
Main Event, that is our praise of our Creator. 

 

If you are a young woman who would like to 
be a part of this celebratory act, please attend     re-
hearsals on Saturday, November 5, or Saturday, No-
vember 12, at 9 am. This is a simple but moving piece 
and depending on how comfortable you are with the 
òlanguage of dance,ó one rehearsal may be   sufficient 
for you. Please speak with Pastor Rebecca if you are 
interested in participating. 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL  
CONGREGATIONAL MEETING,  

PART I 
 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2016 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Annual Meeting, Part I 
of the Congregation and Religious Corporation of the 
First Presbyterian Church of Greenwich Township, in 
the County of Warren, will be held on Sunday,  
November 13,  2016,  immediately  following  the   
10 am Service of Worship.   
The purpose of this meeting is to: 
§ hear the report of the Nominating Committee 
§ Nominees for the offices of Elder, Deacon and the 

2017 Nominating Committee will be presented  
§ vote on said report   

§ present preliminary 2017 financial plan  
 

Attest: 
 

Jennifer Miller, Clerk of Session 
Rev. Rebecca Segers, Pastor ð Moderator 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 
 

1 
Budg. & Fin. 

7pm 
  

Techn. & 
Comm. e-mtg. 

7:30 pm 

2 
BS Trng. 

Comm.  7 pm 
 

Christian Ed. 
7:30 pm 

 
 

3 
Bldgs. & 

Grnds. - 10 am  
 

Girl Scouts 
6:30 pm 

 

BS Vent. Crew  
7 pm 

 

Choir - 7:30 pm 

4 
  
 
 
 

 

5 
Motion 
Choir   

rehearsal 
9 am 

 

Deaconsõ 
Roast Beef 

Dinner 
4 - 7 pm 

 

Clocks back 
one hour! 

6   
Communion Worship 

Svc. - 10 am 
 

New Member 
Reception  

 
 

AA Meeting - 3 pm 
 

Youth Group - 5:30  
 

Daylight Saving Time 
ends 

7 
Home  

Communion 
12 - 4 pm 

 

Women's Fun Nite 
@ Michaels  

6:30 pm 
 

Boy Scouts - 7 pm 

8 
Deborah  

Circle Bible 
Study 

11:30 am 
 

History - 7 pm 
 

 

9 
Called  

Session Mtg. 
7:30 pm 

 

 
 

10 
Choir - 7:30 pm 

11 
Happy  

Veterans Day 
 

Thank a  
Veteran for  
their service 

and your 
freedom 

 
 

12 
Motion 
Choir   

rehearsal 
9 am 

13 
Worship Svc. - 10 am 

 

State of the Church 
Breakfast - foll. Svc. 

 

Annual Congr. Mtg. 
Part I 

 

AA Meeting - 3 pm 
 

14 

 

Boy Scouts - 7 pm 
 

Deacons - 7:30 pm 
 

 

15 
Presbytery 

Mtg. @ OGPC 
1 pm 

 

16 
 

17 
BS Vent. Crew 

7 pm 

 

Choir - 7:30 pm 
 

18 
Movie Night 

7 pm 

19 
 

20 
Worship Svc. - 10 am 

Commitment Sun. 
 

Mtg. w/Confirmands  
& Parents - 11:15 am 

 

Comm. Outreach 
11:30 am 

 

AA Meeting - 3 pm 
 

Youth Group - 5:30 

21 
Boy Scouts - 7 pm 

 

Session - 7:30 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

22 
Youth Group 

@ Safe Harbor 
5 pm 

 

Congr. Life 
7:30 pm 

 
 
 
 

23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

24 
Office Closed 

Happy  
Thanksgiving 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

25 
Office Closed 

Happy  
Thanksgiving 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

26 
Hart Eagle 

Scout  
Ceremony 

1 pm 

27 
Worship Svc. - 10 am 

 

28 
Boy Scouts - 7 pm 
 

 

29 
 

 

30 
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Old Greenwich Board of Deacons 
Annual Roast Beef Dinner 

 

 Saturday, November 5, 2016 4 - 7 pm 
 

Adults - $14/each; Children 6-10 yrs - $8/each;  

Children 5 & under (free) 

http://www.ogpc.org

